
 
October 17, 2023 
 
Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. 
Executive Director 
Connecticut Siting Council 
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT  06051 
 
Re: PETITION NO. 1442 - SR Litchfield, LLC petition for a declaratory ruling, 

pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes §4-176 and §16-50k, for the proposed 
construction, maintenance and operation of a 19.8-megawatt AC solar photovoltaic 
electric generating facility on 6 contiguous parcels located both east and west of 
Wilson Road south of the intersection with Litchfield Town Farm Road in 
Litchfield, Connecticut, and both east and west of Rossi Road, south of the 
intersection with Highland Avenue in Torrington, Connecticut, and associated 
electrical interconnection. 

 
Notice of Commencement of Construction – Partial D&M Plan (Phase I) Site 
Development Activity 

 
Dear Ms. Bachman: 

In accordance with RCSA § 16-50j-62, this letter will serve as notice of SR Litchfield, 
LLC’s (SRL) intent to commence construction, on or about November 6, 2023, of improvements 
and activities approved in the Partial D&M Plan (Phase I) approved by the Council on January 
18, 2022. SRL will provide the Siting Council with additional notice before commencing 
construction activities beyond those approved in Partial D&M Plan (Phase I).  

301 Alan Wood General, LLC (AWG) is the SRL site contractor and will be involved in 
all construction activities. All construction activities, including tree clearing activities, will be 
managed by Joe Marrone of AWG. Mr. Marrone can be reached at (610) 506-6111. AWG’s 
Construction Manager for the SRL project will be Peter LaCamera who can be reached at (610) 

 
 
 
 
 

JONATHAN H. SCHAEFER 
 
280 Trumbull Street 
Hartford, CT 06103-3597 
Main (860) 275-8200 
Fax (860) 275-8299 
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Direct (860) 275-8349 
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246-1267. Robert Goodgame is SRL’s Project Manager overseeing all construction activities. 
Mr. Goodgame can be reached at (615) 760-4455. 

An original and fifteen hard copies of this notice will follow via U.S. Mail. If you have 
any questions or need any additional information regarding the proposed construction schedule, 
please feel free to contact me. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jonathan H. Schaefer 
 
Copy to (via email): 

Ronald M. Viola, Trustee (vmron@yahoo.com) 
Dominick J. Thomas, Esq. (djt@cohen-thomas.com) 
The Honorable Elinor C. Carbone, Mayor, City of Torrington 
(Elinor_Carbone@torringtonct.org)  
The Honorable Denise Raap, First Selectwoman, Town of Litchfield 
(1stselectman@townoflitchfield.org)  
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